BATH SARACENS RUGBY FOOTBALL CLUB

Affiliated to Rugby Football Union, Civil Service Rugby Football Union and Bath District Rugby Combination

FOUNDED 1947

Colours: Navy Blue -Cardinal Red -Gold



Clubhouse and Ground: **CSSA Club Claverton Down** Bath

Tel: 01225 832403

President: P. KAVANAGH

November 2002

Dear Vice Presidents

After a difficult start to the season with a few poor results the squad are approaching the remaining vital league games before Christmas with some optimism. There have been many unavailability's and injuries to date but with the exception of one game we have managed to field fifteen players every week, albeit many playing out of position which would explain some of the bad results. However we are fortunate to have had seven new players join us and are now beginning to achieve a more consistent team each week that will hold us in good stead for the forthcoming games. So far, the latest head count shows that thirty players have represented us this season, at that rate perhaps we can start thinking of putting out a second side on Saturday afternoons?

The results so far this season are as follows:

Date	Opponent	For	Against
14/09/02	Burnham On Sea	7	52
21/09/02	Avonvale	26	53
28/09/02	Somerton	20	29
05/10/02	Old Sulians 2nd's	23	22
12/10/02	Cheddar	35	0
19/10/02	Bristol Telephones	15	35
26/10/02	Winscombe	6	71
02/11/02	Blagdon	14	38
09/11/02	Bradford-On-Avon	7	50
16/11/02	Weston-Super-Mare	29	22

As a reminder from my last letter a 'Vice Presidents Day' is planned for the 14th December 2002. We are playing Combe Down 2nd's that day and it will be great to see you there. Furthermore, we are also planning to hire a bus for the journey to the away game at Morganians on 7th December 2002. This idea turned out to be very successful at the end of last season with everybody enjoying themselves in the numerous pubs between Bridgewater and Bath after a hard fought win. There are a few places available on the bus so if you would like to join us please contact Mike York.

You will have probably noticed a large bundle of raffle tickets has arrived in the same envelope as this letter. The money raised from the raffle is the clubs biggest income; hence all books need to be sold so I urge you to make the same excellent effort as you did last year.

You will see that the stubs are due back by the 14th December 2002, so the Vice Presidents Day will be an ideal time to return them. Alternatively you can post them to:

Mr. Mike York 2 Linden Gardens Bath BAI 2YB

If of course you require more raffle tickets please let me know.

Yours Faithfully

Gareth Hind Membership and Publicity Secretary